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Term 1 Week 8 
Wednesday 15th March 

NAPLAN testing commences 
 

Thursday 16th March 
6pm at St Alipius  Year 4 SFX 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 

 

Friday 17th March 
No Assembly today 

 

Term 1 Week 9 
Monday 20th March 

NAPLAN testing concludes 
 

Friday 24th March 
12.40pm 5CC Assembly 

 

7pm Mix + Mingle at Oscar’s 
 

Term 1 Week 10 
 

Wednesday 29th March 
9.30am School Alive Tour 

6pm School Alive Tour 
 

Thursday 30th March 
Ballarat Catholic Primary 

Schools Cross Country, Fed Uni 
 

Thurs 30th-Fri 31st March 
Year 5 Sovereign Hill School 

 

Friday 31st March 
Casual dress day  (Donations 
to Caritas-Project Compassion) 

 

12.40pm 3VG Assembly 
 

Term 1 Week 11 
Monday 3rd April 

9am in Gym  
Holy Thursday Liturgy 

*Please note change of date 
 

Last Day of Term 1 
 

Term 2 (9 weeks) 
Mon 24th April - Fri 23rd June  

 

Wednesday 26th April 
ANZAC gathering 

 

Friday 28th April 
9.30am at St Alipius Church 

Term 2 Mass 
 

Mon 1st-Fri 5th May 
Book Fair in Library 

 

Friday 5th May 
12.40pm 6MM Assembly 

 

Friday 12th May 
Mothers’ Day celebration 

 

Friday 19th May 
12.40pm 1EM Assembly 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

Did you enjoy the long weekend? I know that I did! Sometimes it’s important to stop and 
take a breath before we push on for the second half of term. This year we have had an 
extra-long, long weekend with the school closure day yesterday. Our staff spent time 
working on our literacy focus for this year; Structured Literacy. This called for new training 
as we move forward with this program. 
 

Over recent years there has been much in the media around literacy standards across the 
Country. In my more cynical moments I often think that when there is no other news 
around, Education can always be brought to the fore! One thing that we know without any 
doubt is that in Australia, our students are fortunate to have access to excellent educators 
who have many skills at their disposal. In this instance, our school is no exception. Our staff 
are experts in education and our school has a history of leading the way in providing access 
to programs that are designed to improve learning outcomes for all students. Structured 
Literacy is a good example of this. We are focusing our teaching on strong core instruction 
which is evidence based and has evolved from the science of Reading and Learning.  
 

We know that knowledge builds on itself. With the 
Structured Literacy approach we are using all the good 
elements of learning such as phonics, syllables, 
morphology, syntax and semantics to teach sound literacy 
skills every day. You can help us by ensuring that your 
children come to school each day ready to learn and 
rearing to go. Good fuel in the tank followed by a positive 
attitude to learning helps to build the conditions that 
allow our students to thrive. How exciting is that!  
 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin. 
 
 

Farewell Gab    This week we say farewell to Ms. Gab McKinnis who has fulfilled the role of 
Business Manager at St. Francis Xavier for the past 7 years. Anyone who has had the 
opportunity to work with Gab will say with confidence that she always has the best interests 
of our school at heart. As a member of our school leadership team, I will certainly miss Gab, 
and her keen knowledge of financial matters in our school. We wish you all the best Gab for 
your new position at DOBCEL. How lucky they are to have you! 
 

Mix & Mingle    Have you purchased your tickets for the Mix & Mingle yet? We are looking 
forward to a great evening together at Oscars as we welcome new families into our 
community and reacquaint ourselves with friends from time past. Let’s all put the date in 
the diary and make an effort to enjoy an hour or two among friends. See you there! 
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Friday 26th May 
Years 3-6 SFX Athletics Day 

at Llanberris 
 

Friday 2nd June 
12.40pm F TW Assembly 

 

Friday 16th June 
12.40pm 2EH Assembly 

 

6pm Sat 17th and 10.30am 
Sun 18th June at St Alipius 

Year 4 First Eucharist 
 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 10th July -  Fri 15th Sept 

 

Friday 14th July 
9.30am in Gym Term 3 Mass 

 

12.40pm 4BW Assembly 
 

Friday 21st July 
12.40pm 1MM Assembly 

 

Fri 28th July  school closure 
 

Friday 4th August 
12.40pm 5OH Assembly 

 

Friday 11th August 
12.40pm F LH Assembly 

 

Friday 18th August 
12.40pm 6ZA Assembly 

 

Friday 25th August 
Book Week celebrations 

 

Friday 1st September 
Fathers’ Day celebration 

 

Thursday 7th September 
6pm at St Alipius 

Year 3 Confirmation 
 

Friday 8th September 
12.40pm 1JS Assembly 

 

Term 4 (12 weeks) 
Mon 2nd Oct - Wed 20th Dec 

  

Friday 6th October 
9.30am at St Alipius  Mass 

 

Friday 13th October 
12.40pm 5JF Assembly 

 

Friday 20th October 
Grandparents’ Day 

*Please note change of date 
 

Friday 27th October 
12.40pm 2CJ Assembly 

*Please note change of date 
 

Friday 3rd November 
12.40pm F MM Assembly 

 

Friday 10th November 
12.40pm 4CP Assembly 

 

Friday 17th November 
12.40pm 3NM Assembly 

 

Friday 24th November 
12.40pm F GJ Assembly 

 

Friday 1st December 
12.40pm 2GH Assembly 

 

Monday 18th December 
9.30am in Gym  Mass 

NAPLAN    Students in Year 3 and Year 5 will be taking part in the annual NAPLAN tests over 
the coming fortnight. NAPLAN tests are a nationwide testing regime which provides a 
snapshot in time for parents and teachers to better understand student progress. The 
students are well prepared and looking forward to completing the online tests. We 
encourage you to chat with your children at home about NAPLAN and what it means to 
them. 
 

Thank-You!    Thank you to our many families who supported the school closure day this 
week. We understand that it can be difficult for families to accommodate school closures 
and we appreciate your support. 
 

Sibling Enrolments 2024    If you have a child to enroll in Foundation in 2024 at St. Francis 
Xavier please ensure that you lodge their information on the Catholic Education website as 
soon as possible. This information will secure a place for your child but without it we cannot 
guarantee that places will be available. 
https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/ 
 
 

Social Media    A gentle reminder that while social media can be a great means of 
communication, it can also be discouraging when derogatory comments are posted about 
people in our community. Let’s choose to utilise social media to spread the good news with 
each other as we celebrate learning together. 
 

Please find at the end of this newsletter:  School Alive Tours and 2024 Enrolment 
Information; Parish Bulletin; Assembly Awards; NAPLAN tips by Dr Justin Coulson. 
  

Library Books:  Your assistance would be greatly appreciated in helping us track down 
missing books.   Overdue notices will be sent home soon.  Please return any overdue books 
that are at home or let Sue Shuttleworth (sshuttle@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au) know if they 
have been lost or if you’re sure they have been returned.  Please remind children that 
borrowed books need to be scanned back in by the teacher before they can go back on the 
library shelves.  Books need to go home and return to school in a Library bag to protect 
them please.  Thank you very much. 
 
  

Religious Education News 
 

 THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday March 12, 2023    Third Sunday of Lent (Year A) 
   

Gospel: John 4:5-42 (Below is the shortened version) 
  

A Samaritan woman came to draw some water, and Jesus said to her, “Give me a drink of 
water.” (His disciples had gone into town to buy food.)The woman answered, “You are a 
Jew, and I am a Samaritan — so how can you ask me for a drink?” (Jews will not use the 
same cups and bowls that Samaritans use.) 
Jesus answered, “If only you knew what God gives and who it is that is asking you for a drink, 
you would ask him, and he would give you life-giving water. All those who drink this water 
will be thirsty again, but whoever drinks the water that I will give him will never be thirsty 
again. The water that I will give him will become in him a spring which will provide him with 
life-giving water and give him eternal life.” 
“Sir,” the woman said, “give me that water! Then I will never be thirsty again, nor will I have 
to come here to draw water.” 
Many more believed because of his message, and they said to the woman, “We believe now, 
not because of what you said, but because we ourselves have heard him, and we know that 
he really is the Saviour of the world.” 

(Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation® and used with permission, see details below*) 
 

Gospel reflection:   
Jesus is thirsty and so he asks a Samaritan woman for a drink from the well. 
The woman is surprised because normally Jews and Samaritans did not get along. It was also 
unusual at the time for a man to talk to a woman he did not know- but even though it is 
unusual, Jesus talks to the woman anyway. Why do you think he does this? 
 

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form
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Jesus is showing us that God loves everyone, no matter who they are, where they come from or the colour of their 
skin. Just like Jesus in this story we all need water to drink. We need food to eat. A safe place to live, somewhere to 
learn and someone to look after us when we are sick. Sometimes people forget that God loves us all and that we are 
part of one global family. They only see the differences between themselves and another group of people and this can 
lead to many problems. 
 

So this week let’s do what we can to help other people. Let’s treat those who are different to us with kindness and 
respect. Let’s share with others and try to live in peace. 
  

Our Challenge: How can we work together to make the world a better place for everyone? (Adapted from CAFOD website) 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
This week we pray for many of our Year 4 children who will be making their Sacrament of 
Reconciliation at St Alipius Church on Thursday evening. 
Last week our Year 4 classes attended Parish Mass with Fr Jorge and he spoke to them about how 
reconciliation is about right relationship and forgiveness. As a part of their Religious Education, 
the children have been invited to think about how we treat others with our words and our 
actions. We know sometimes we don’t get it right and we miss the mark of what we are aiming to 
be. (The word ‘sin’ is the word the Church uses- it comes from ancient Hebrew and means 

‘missing the mark’).  Fr Jorge also hopes to visit the children this week at school. 
 
Baptism Preparation – Ballarat Parishes 
The next preparation session for Baptism will be held on Thursday April 6th.  Please note that given 
this is Holy Thursday, there will only be one session on this day as opposed to the usual two.  The 
session will be held at 10 am at the Cathedral Hall.  If you know of anyone wishing to attend a session 
on this day, please inform them that the 5.30 pm session will not happen on this day. 

  
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 

 

Curriculum News    
 
 

Book Fair: We are very excited to announce that the Book Fair is taking place this 
year! Our Book Fair will begin on Monday 1st May and conclude on Friday 5th May 
2023. 
The Book Fair provides children with the opportunity to explore literature and select 
books of interest. The Book Fair is a great way to celebrate reading within our 
community with hundreds of fun, engaging and affordable books for the children to 
discover. Prior to the Book Fair, classes will be given the opportunity to view the 
selected books and write a wish list. 
Book Fair dates: Monday 1st May- Friday 5th May      Location: Our school LIBRARY 

Shopping hours: 8:30am- 8:50 am & 3:00pm- 4:00pm 
Special activities: Maze activity, Word Find, Story writing, Colouring activity, Guessing Game) 
 
NAPLAN: This week students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 will  take part in the National 
Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN). NAPLAN was first 
introduced in 2008 and has become a routine part of the school calendar in Australia. 
NAPLAN is how governments, education authorities and schools determine whether 
young Australians are reaching important educational goals. 
From Wednesday 15th March through to Monday 20th March our Year 3 and 5 
children will participate in these sessions. 
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Student - Led Conferences at SFX: Your child(ren) will be showcasing their 
schoolwork and discussing learning goals with you through Student-Led 
Conferences. During Student – Led Conferences, your children will lead the 
discussion with you about their school work, while teachers will help direct 
conversation and answer questions you may have. 
These conferences are scheduled in week 10 of this term on the following 
dates: Tuesday 28th and Wednesday 29th March. 
Bookings for these conferences will be open on PAM by Wednesday 15th 
March. 

These meetings will last for 15 minutes, and we encourage all families to attend. Children must attend these meetings! 
We have several goals for holding conferences using this format: 

• For parents/carers – we hope that you will get to see rather than simply being told about your child’s progress 
• For students – we hope students will take more responsibility for their learning 
• For teachers – we want teachers to have more meaningful and impactful conferences with you 
• For all – we want to maximize our time together, create ways to partner with one another to support student 

success. 
Questions to ask your child at Student - Led Conferences. 
Here are some questions for you to ask your child during their Student – Led Conference. 
These are suggestions, so please look them over and pick a few that you would like to ask! 
1. What are you most proud of? 
2. It makes me proud to see that .... 
3. Can you tell me more about ...? 
4. I can tell that you improved in .... 
5. What did you find challenging this term? 
6. Did you reach your goals? Why/Why not? 
7. What can we do together at home to support your learning? 
 

We have deliberately formed them as Student – Led and not 3 – Way Conferences.  Highly Effective Catholic Primary 
Schools promote Student Voice. Student – Led Conferences are identified as a significant way of developing Student 
Voice and all the latest research and evidence around Assessment as Learning supports this. 
If a parent/carer needs to have a conversation with the teacher not in the presence of the child in 
regards to other matters, this needs to take place at another time. Contact can be made with the 
class teacher requesting further time if needed. 
 
Have a wonderful week. 
 

                                                                                                         Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement 
 

Wellbeing News 
 
 

Little worriers look to parents and teachers for reassurance when they feel anxious. This can be evident in many ways, 
such as asking a million questions, wanting parents or teachers to make decisions for them or continually seeking 
praise. Some adult responses such as ignoring their worries or constantly reassuring them are unhelpful. As adults we 
don't have to fix our children’s problems, but we do have to acknowledge when they are worried (even when it seems 
silly to us!) Similarly, allowing a child to avoid an activity that makes them anxious is counterproductive- avoidance 
may help kids feel safe in the short term, but it risks the establishment of a long-term pattern that can be impossible 
to shift. 
 

A practical way to show that you are trying to understand them is to validate how they are feeling and help to 
normalise that feeling. It is positive to acknowledge their discomfort and help give them the language to express it, for 
example you could say, “ It’s normal to feel a little nervous and worried about swimming/ Naplan/ the party. When I 
feel worried I get a pain in the tummy/ sweaty hands/ wobbly legs too. I find it helps me to take some big breaths/ use 
my brave thinking/ tell myself I’ve coped with this feeling before. What might help you?” 
 

This week we have Naplan testing in Years 3 and 5- attached is a great tip sheet for children and parents who may be 
feeling a little anxious or stressed about it. 
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Kind regards, Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader    

 Sport/Physical Education News   
 

Regional Swimming    Well done to Amelia (Yr 4) who swam at the Regional Swimming Carnival on Tuesday. We are 
sure that you swam your best and we are all very proud of you.  
 
 

After School Sporting Schools program 
This week our after school Sporting Schools program continues. 
The remaining Monday (Volleyball) sessions are: 
Monday Mar 20 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) (Mar 13 is a Public Holiday)          
Monday Mar 27 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) 
 

The remaining Thursday (Basketball) sessions are: 
Thursday Mar 16 (3:30pm - 4:30pm)        
Thursday Mar 23 (3:30pm - 4:30pm)        
Thursday Mar 30 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) 
 

2023 Sports Dates 
Term 1: 

• Week 8 - Tuesday Mar 14th - Regional Swimming @ Horsham 
• Week 10 - Thursday Mar 30th - Ballarat Catholic Primary Schools Cross Country @ Fed Uni 

 
 

SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please 
return them to either Mr Down or Mr Carroll. 
 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
                                                                                             Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator  

   
 

P&F News 
 

Zooper Doopers for sale on Mondays.  50 cents each. 
 

Please see below a link to sign up to help with  
Zooper Doopers on a Monday.   
Your help is really appreciated! 
https://signup.com/go/LSiymVV 
 
Please be aware that you will need a current Working 
With Children Check to be a helper.  Thank you. 
 
 

The P and F committee are continually in need for  
volunteers to help pack hot lunches, please sign up 
via this link.  

SignUp.com 
signup.com 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
https://signup.com/go/LSiymVV
https://signup.com/mobileweb/2.0/vspot.html?activitykey=1266996607377888029#choose_event_page
https://signup.com/mobileweb/2.0/vspot.html?activitykey=1266996607377888029#choose_event_page
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Attachments 
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AWARDS from 10th March Assembly, hosted by 4HC 
 

Assembly Date: 
10/3/23 
Term 1, Week 7 

Theme: COMPASSION 
Compassion means to feel the suffering of others and to help ease that suffering.  
We show compassion to others because Jesus teaches us how to care. 

F LH Noa Cavanagh and Harry Toohey 

F TW Frankie Richards & Oscar Johnson 

F GJ Carter George and Charlotte Carter 

F MM Elliot Fulcher & Piper Swayn  

1 JS Eliza Vallance and Finn Burbidge  

1 MM Sophie Crumpton & Hughey Roberts 

1 EM Sutton Answer & Harvey Slater 

2 EH Charlotte Porter and Jameson Campbell 

2 CJ Levi Dreher and Sofia Shorter 

2 GH Eddie Anderson and Charlie Quarrell 

3 NM Madeline Purtell & Gabriel Dunne 

3 JV Carter Keen and Betsy Nicholson 

3 GW Sam Norris and Lucy Bromley 

4 BW Michelle-May Lunn & Lucinda Leonard 

4 HC Isla Tongs and Archie Williams 

4 CP Edward Lloyd and Ava Vallance 

5 JF Stella Reus and Cooper Daly 

5 OH Henry Warr and Harper Lourey 

5 CC Mitchell Kane and Lottie Rush 

6 PB Frankie Hill and Charlotte Bell 

6 MM Felicity McGrath and Henry Robb 

6 ZA Pearl Nicholson & Isaac Hatt 

Environmental 
Education 

Ella Uljanic, 3GW for the compassion she showed towards a giant moth she discovered in the school yard 
at lunch time on Wednesday. Ella went out of her way to protect the moth, by showing others so they 
too could admire its brilliant camouflage and stand guard to make sure the moth was safe. 

Performing Arts Arlo Troon and Louie Evans for being aware of the needs of others. 

Visual Arts Alby Skrokov, Xavier Staley, Wentworth Campbell and Lucy Kierce 
For being compassionate helpers in the Art Room. 

 


